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TO NEWS EDITORS AND JOURNALISTS  

FROM THE MPUMALANGA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

23 OCTOBER 2023  

OFFICIAL HANDOVER OF JAMEYANA PRIMARY SCHOOL  

The Mpumalanga Department of Education rise to the occassion again, this time in collaboration with the 

Office of the Premier, the Department of Public Works Roads and Transport to officially handover the State 

of the Art School in Achornhoek- Cottandale namely Jameyana Primary School on Tuesday, 24 October 

2023.  

From old to new, from modesty to greatness and loyalty to royalty, Jameyana Primary School is a product 

of a process of merging Mpisi Junior Primary and Jameyana Higher Primary. Jameyana Primary School 

has a learner enrolment of 793 and it consists 24 new classrooms, grade R Centre, library, kitchen and 25 

toilets and a new computer laboratory.  

To suggest that the Jameyana Primary School is beautiful will be an understatement since it is a true 

sygnficant of what a caring government is capable of doing. The Hon. Premier Mrs Refilwe Mtshweni -

Tsipane , MEC Bonakele Majuba , MEC Mandla Ndlovu and the Executive Mayor of Bushbuckridge Local 

Municipality, Cllr. Sylvia Nxumalo will handover the keys of the new facility to the School Community of 

Jameyana Primary School.  

This will ensure that the school is preserved for generations and generations to come. Come and witness 

the facelift of the historically rich school, the knowledge brewer, the source of a better future. As they say: 

Dyonzo I Nzalama.  

No One must be left behind. # Babize Bonke #Rhandza Xikolo Xa Wena 

Inquiries  

George Mthethwa : 0833022774,  Bongani Mashiane : 079 293 6515, Jasper Zwane : 0837431804 

 


